
President Perspective

January 2022

Happy New Year


Santa was good to me this year.  A new handmade raddle and a 10” 
dent reed for my 22” loom I purchased in November.  What else would 
a gal want?  Hope you enjoyed your holiday.


LOCO Monthly Meetings:  January and February meetings will be via 
ZOOM due to concerns over COVID.  Hopefully, we will feel more 
comfortable in March which will be our dye day.  Gina will have more 
information.  

LOCO Challenge:  The Challenge deadline has been pushed to April 
since we have a ZOOM meeting in February and Dye Day in March.  
We will get back on track this year having a challenge due in November 
if we wish to have one.  Looking for ideas at our January meeting.  

Membership:  There was question regarding the number of members 
we currently have on record.  After discussion with Jean and Missy, we 
have 64 members.  Two members joined so late that their membership 
carried over and our webmaster always gets a free membership.  Jean 
is finalizing all the checks.  Thank you Jean and Missy for making sure we have an accurate count.  A reminder that 
your membership dues help pay for programs, program supplies especially dye day, library items … Missy will have 
a 2022 budget for us in January.

Programs and Demonstrations.  We will be looking for volunteer spinners and weavers for the Grafton 
Library Program on Tuesday, March 29th. More information will be available closer to the event.  Mill 
Hollow now hosts a Winter Fire and Ice event.  Bacon House is closed so we will not be participating.  
They are still making decisions regarding the Herbal Fair.   Wooster event will need our help Memorial 
Weekend.  We will keep everyone posted.

See you soon on ZOOM,

Barb


Something to think about in 2022:  Are you a dreamer or a visionary?  A dreamer thinks of great things to 
do, but might not get the project off the ground.  A visionary thinks of great things to do, and has the vision 
to get it done. As a weaver,  I think I am a little bit of both.  I like to dream about: special projects;  a big 
studio; more time to weave.  As a visionary I think about: ways to improve my skills; new tangible projects; 
work hard for the guild and networking with others.   Check yourself:  are you a Dreamer?  Visionary?  Or a 
little bit of both?  Either way, continue to dream and have visions for yourself with your fiber arts or other 
important parts of you life in 2022.

JANUARY 2022 IS A ZOOM MEETING

7 PM Tuesday January 11, 2022


January Program

President’s Choice Planning Meeting  


Watch for your Zoom invitation by Monday, Jan. 10.  

It will also be posted on LOCOGUILD.COM

(Sheep to Shawl meeting at 6 pm on Zoom)


http://LOCOGUILD.COM


DECEMBER 2021 MINUTES


Barb Enos called the December meeting to order at 7:30 after a potluck feast was shared 
with 29 members.

MOTION 2021-15
Sara T moved Jean C seconded to accept the November minutes as published, 
motion passed.
Old Business:  Challenge  has been moved to the April meeting as our 2022 calendar is 
filled and needed some rearrangements.

Treasurer Missy arranged a drawing for our HGA membership goodie bag and items and 
had a donation basked for the food bank with $68 collected.

Program Karen announced our 2022 program line up is pretty well complete and went 
over the plans.

January is our member input meeting, February will be a zoom meeting with Robyn 
Spady and Weaving Tips and Tricks is the topic, March is our dye month, April is present 
your challenge.

Demonstration March 29 at the Grafton Library, sign up sheet will be at January meeting.  
Service project fiber or spun yarn needs to be turned in at the January meeting.

After Service Project contribution discussion 

MOTION 2021-16
Chloe moved and Jean seconded to add Red Cross to this years contribution.  
Motion failed.
MOTION 2021-17
Gina moved Ann seconded to keep donners and distribution same as previous 
year.  Motion passed.
Motion 2021-18
Gina moved Karen seconded to round this years contribution up to $600.  Motion 
passed
FAVA now has a fiber arts studio room with looms that members have access to with 
studio loom time.

Show & Tell

Ann Houser:  woven table runner

Chloe Stryler:  woven dish cloths

Eve Martinez:  Bobbin lace samples

Gina Talandis:  Linen towels and napkins

Betsy Bruce:  handwoven shawl of hand dyed merino, tencel, alpaca, silk with merino 
weft

An ornament exchange was enjoyed by members with many unique one of a kind 
ornaments being exchanged.

2022 Scholarships were drawn from 2021 demonstration participants.

Jean Ohlenbusch and Nancy Page earned $150 scholarships and Gina Talandis earned 
her LOCO membership

Meeting adjourned at 8:40



SHEEP TO SHAWL COMMITEE MEETING

Please log into the zoom account at 6pm, before the 
Tuesday, Jan. 11 2022 meeting if you would like to be 

involved with a discussion of the workshop.  

Presentation of 
your challenge 

creations 
moved to the 

April meeting!!!

Please send pictures of any show and tell items to me, 
(darzas@msn.com), if you would like me to put them on the 

screen during the Jan. 11 meeting.  Send them by 6pm 
before the meeting.  

mailto:darzas@msn.com


February 8, 2022, 7 pm LOCO Guild Zoom Presentation


Robyn Spady presents:

 Weaving TnT:  Dynamite Tips 'n Technique for Every 

Weaver


“Would you like to learn a great method for repairing a broken 
warp end, tracking your treadling while you weave, making 
your own repair heddles, or just make weaving easier and 

more pleasurable?  This gizmo-and-gadget 
centric presentation looks and feels like an interactive show-
and-tell and will introduce over 36 offbeat tools, techniques, 

or tricks to assist weavers in all phases of weaving.”


Robyn Spady is a well know name in the weaving world.  She 
founded the digital magazine “Heddlecraft” and had written 
numerous articles for Handwoven. She also teaches online 
extensively.  There will be a pdf handout sent to everyone 

after the presentation.  A recording will be available online for 
10 days after the presentation.


 

https://www.spadystudios.com


I will be sending out zoom links for this live presentation on 
Sunday, Feb 6, 2022 

You will be receiving on online questionnaire from the 
guild in the next day.  Please fill it out with any questions 

or comments you might have.



December Holiday 
Fun!!!




The Hines Sheep Co.

Tom, Beth and Holly Hines


10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035

(440) 458-4049


Fleece of champion 
Columbias and Southdowns 
and Natural Sheep (black) 
Roving, skins yarn, freezer 
lamb, jerky.  By 
Appointment


Ginko Gallery                                            

  Liz Burgess

 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH    44074                 

  (440) 774-3117                                          


 Local Artists’ Work,    Studio 
Space, Art  Supplies


Donations 
appreciated for the 
kittens.   

President: 

Barb Enos,  benos@oberlin.net


Vice President:  

Karen Long, karen@oberlin.net


Treasurer:

Missy Merril, missle05@yahoo.com


Secretary: 

Elaine Jameyson, ejameyson@hotmail.com


Workshops: Sara Twining, saraawt@gmail.com 

Margaret Herrmann- Dreher, herrmann1949@aol.com 


Programs: 

Ann Davies, Aedavies58@gmail.com

Jean Ohlenbusch, naej4037@gmail.com 

Karen Long, Karen@oberlin.net

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Library: 

Pat Serio, midwife@oberlin.net 


Demonstrations:

Chris Strekely,   Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com

Elizabeth Yasaki, eayasaki@gmail.com 


Membership:  

Jean Crawford, Jeancrw8@aol.com 


Sunshine:  

Christine Bruce, christybspinall@yahoo.com


Guild Equipment:  

Julie Bragg, jb76quilts@msn.com


Refreshments:  

Irena Talandis, kugelis935@gmail.com


Historian: 

Ann Hauser, meandruffy@yahoo.com


Newsletter/Website:  

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Web-mistress: 
Donna Holmes,

donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com


Ed the Wheel Healer

Maker of Great Wheels

Mender of All Things Spinning

Ed Rowe

45485 Hughes Rd.

Oberlin, OH 44074

216-269-5413

(216) 269-5413
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